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The Daviess, Pike and Martin County Right to Life Groups are pleased 
to announce that Kena Robling will be the main speaker at the Right 

to Life banquet which will be held on Thursday, October 14 at the Simon 
J. Graber Building off the Odon/Cannelburg Road near Odon. Be Aware: 
There may be road construction on County Road 900 East (Odon-Cannel-
burg Road) so you may want to take an alternate route. The banquet will 
be at the same place as it has been since 2007. Please watch our web site 
and area newspapers for additional announcements. Check our web site at 
www.daviesscountyrtl.com

Kena Robling will tell her story of how when she was just 18 years of age 
she became pregnant and was talked into having an abortion since she did not 
think she had another option. Kena’s life went from bad to worse after the abor-
tion and never fully recovered until God came into her life. Kena’s life turned 
around and she now looks forward to each day. We think this story is very 
much what happens to others in that situation. Mark the date as you will be 
inspired. 

Ticket prices for the banquet will remain the same and are available from 
table hosts. For additional information call us at 812-486-3658 or visit our web 
site. 

2021 Right to Life Banquet Set for Thursday, October 14

From one executive order to the next and from one ap-
pointment in his administration to another, it has been 

nothing but hard core pro-abortion from day one of his ad-
ministration. There has been no hint of a middle ground 
on this life issue but everyone is far to the left and strongly 
pro-abortion. We are headed for some dark times under a 
Biden/Harris administration, but we in the pro-life move-
ment have no choice but to keep fighting for the lives of the 
unborn. We do not know what the full extent of a Biden 
presidency may be, but we know enough that it will be in 
full support of the pro-abortion agenda. We know that on 

his first day as president, Biden issued executive orders that 
have altered or changed all the pro-life executive orders that 
were put in place by President Trump! We feel that deaths 
by abortion will definitely rise in the Biden administration 
and the support of Planned Parenthood will be their main 
agenda. Biden/Harris now support abortion up to the time 
of birth—a big change for Mr. Biden as he had not gone that 
far in the past but we believe he has done this to appease the 
far left of the Democrat Party. He has also embraced many 
parts of socialism that will be very destructive to our coun-
try and religious concerns. May God protect the unborn!

The First Months of the Biden Administration Have Been What We 
Expected—PRO-ABORTION! By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

Kena Robling, Right to Life Banquet 
Speaker, October 14, 2021
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Are the Clergy or Pastors Doing 
What They Can to Stop Abortion 
and Help the Pro-Life Cause?
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr. 
We have run this article before and it has sparked good conversa-
tion so we are repeating again.

Some clergy are doing their part to speak about the abortion 
issue in the pulpit, but many clergy remain silent. Some are 

afraid of controversy and fear the church board may get rid of 
them, while some clergy are taken up with the new gospel that 
“hears no evil or sees no evil,” and others have been taken in 
by the liberal gospel.

We in the pro-life movement have been trying for years to 
get the clergy to speak about the evil of abortion and the evil of 
supporting these pro-abortion politicians either by their vote at 
the polls or by their support in campaigns. Many pro-life people 
feel that if pastors/clergy had spoken up when abortion was first 
legalized in this country, it may have changed the landscape of 
abortion in our country. It kind of reminds you of what hap-
pened in Germany when the clergy looked the other way when 
Hitler was killing the Jews. Once he accomplished this, he then 
came for the Christians.

We do have many fine pastors and clergy that do speak up. 
But we need all of them in harmony speaking what the Bible 
teaches. One may go as far as to say if a Christian-based church 
or religion does not speak out emphatically on the intrinsic evil 
of abortion and does not guide and direct their parishioners as 
such, especially in matters such as public elections, one should 
be questioning the church’s leadership. There is no separation of 
church and state when the state forces one to accept, practice, 
and support things that are completely against his or her reli-
gious beliefs. 

So if your pastor speaks on these matters, encourage him 
to stand firm against these evils. If he does not speak out, 
encourage him to do so. Remember, if the Bible said it was 
wrong before, nothing has changed. The Bible still says it is 
wrong no matter what the liberal clergy is saying.

What Joe Biden and His 
Administration Plans for Our 
Country
For those who voted for Joe Biden, this is what you have 
helped to promote in our country! Something to think about!

•	 Abortion: Joe Biden is already on record as favoring court 
packing, turning our Supreme Court into a pro-abortion 
hive filled with liberal pro-abortion judges.

•	 Biden and Harris will work with Pelosi to end the “gag rule” 
(Mexico City Policy) and firmly connect foreign humani-
tarian aid to abortifacients and contraceptive use.

•	 Ending the Hyde Amendment and allowing federal dollars 
to finance abortions. This amendment has saved 2.5 MIL-
LION unborn babies since 1976.

•	 Ending the Helms Amendment prohibiting the coercion of 
young mothers to have abortions.

•	 Rescind a series of Trump-era executive orders prohibiting 
federal healthcare dollars from being used to fund abor-
tions.

•	 Push RU-486 into the hands of young mothers both during 
and after the COVID-19 pandemic by allowing mifepris-
tone to be prescribed via telehealth.

•	 Publicly commit US foreign aid to the spread of abortion 
and contraceptive use, particularly in majority Catholic 
sub-Saharan Africa.

•	 Stack the executive branch with pro-abortion people so 
that future pro-life presidents cannot easily adjust policy.

•	 In the first 90 days, radically transform the US State De-
partment and US Health and Human Services Department 
with a pro-abortion missionary agenda focused on “human 
rights” rather than natural rights.

•	 Implement a new Office of Refugee Resettlement (ORR) 
directive to allow federal bureaucrats to push abortion and 
abortion-related services onto undocumented immigrants 
before sending them back to their point of origin.

Every appointment to the Biden administration has a 
strong pro-abortion background and agenda.

Right to Life Office to Remain 
at Grace Baptist Church
The Daviess County Right to Life office will remain at Grace 
Baptist Church (Lower Level) and presently will remain in 
the same office as we have for many years. We are located 
in the lower level off the courtyard on 705 Troy Road. The 
Pregnancy Care Center has moved to a new location in the 
west end of Washington. Our P.O. Box and address will re-
main the same. We do not have a phone number there at 
the office as I do most of the work from my home. We are in 
the office part time on Fridays. You can reach me anytime 
by calling 812-486-3658 or email me at louiskavanaughjr@
gmail.com.

Keep Up with Right to Life News

If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life happenings go 
to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all the lat-

est information. You can look at past newsletters by clicking 
on the tab News Resources, then select Newsletters. We have 
newsletters online all the way back to January of 2011. You 
can get Pro-Life news by clicking on Current Pro-Life Sites. 
So keep up on what is going on in the world of pro-life news 
by going to these news sites.



3

continued on PAGE 7

In Memory of Henry Bennett
We mourn the loss of a dear friend of the Right to Life in 

Henry Bennett, who passed away suddenly on Friday, March 19 
at his home in Washington. Henry was 
a strong supporter of Daviess County 
Right to Life both financially and vo-
cally. Henry attended the banquet each 
year until his health did not permit it. 
He also supported the banquet by pur-
chasing two full-page ads in our Right 
to Life banquet book, one of which 
honored his late wife, Helen Bennett, 
who passed away in 2002, and the other one honored his special 
needs grandson. Henry also was a member of St. Peter’s Church 
in Montgomery and was a Rosary Leader and supported many 
of the church projects. We extend our condolences to his chil-
dren and to his family. 

May God grant Henry his eternal reward!

Our Condolences to Gladys 
Traylor Family

Our thoughts and prayers go out to Joe Traylor and to his five 
children, Greg, Mark, Brian, Mike, and Lisa and their families at 
the loss of his wife, mother and grandmother. Joe and Gladys 
have been members of Daviess County Right to Life for many 
years, and their support has been greatly appreciated. Gladys 
passed away on Tuesday, March 23 and her funeral was on Satur-
day, March 27. May God grant Gladys her eternal reward!

The above memorial for Ray Truelove was run in the local 
newspaper in late March for the passing of a dear friend of the 
Right to Life movement. We will always remember Ray for his 
contributions to the pro-life movement. He was a kind gentle-
man and so likable. May he rest in peace!

Louie Kavanaugh Jr., President of DCRTL 

The TRUTH about the 
Equality Act

Editor’s Note: This article/fact sheet that explains why we 
should not support the Equality Act is taken from the Pro-
Life Activities Committee of the U.S. Conference of Catholic 
Bishops web site. While this is called the “Equality Act,” it 
truly is nothing more than an attempt by the liberal Dem-
ocrats to impose their liberal agenda on Christian people 
who do not support this liberal anti-Christian doctrine. They 
wanted to coin a phrase by calling it the “Equality Act” that 
would make it sound upright and just when it really means 
forcing Christian people to accept ungodly behavior. You 
must remember this is done by people who do not put God 
first in their lives or don’t believe in God at all! In summary, 
this so called Equality Act would disrupt the family unit as 
created by male and female as the building block of our so-
ciety. Read Below for more information on what this means.

From: Pro-Life Activities Committee of the U.S. Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops web site. The bill is well-intentioned 
but ultimately misguided. The Equality Act discriminates 
against people of faith, threatens unborn life, and undermines 
the common good.

Human dignity is central to what we believe as Catholics. 
Every person is made in the image of God and should be treated 
accordingly, with respect and compassion. That means we need 
to honor every person’s right to be free of unjust discrimination.

The Equality Act purports to protect people experiencing 
same-sex attraction or gender discordance from unjust discrim-
ination. Although this is a worthy purpose, the Equality Act 
does not serve it. And instead of respecting differences in beliefs 
about marriage and sexuality, the Equality Act discriminates 
against people of faith precisely because of those beliefs. In 
the process, the Equality Act codifies the new ideology of “gen-
der” in federal law, dismissing sexual difference and falsely pre-
senting “gender” as only a social construct.

The Equality Act:
•	 exempts itself from the bipartisan Religious Freedom Res-

toration Act, in an explicit and unprecedented departure 
from one of America’s founding principles, thereby infring-
ing on religious freedom and making it more difficult for 
individuals to live out their faith

•	 forces religiously operated spaces and establishments, such 
as church halls, to either host functions that violate their 
beliefs or close their doors to their communities

•	 requires women to compete against men and boys in sports, 
and to share locker rooms and shower facilities with men 
and boys
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Recently two bald eagles were shot and killed in the Greene 
County area and there has been much in the news about 

this. However, we in the pro-life movement are puzzled by the 
amount of hype that this news has generated. We know this 
is our national symbol, and this should not happen; but isn’t 
it amazing these same news outlets and all the news media 
remain silent on the killing of the unborn from abortion!

Now we want to stress that we are upset that anyone 
would kill a bald eagle which is a symbol of our nation, and 
this is wrong; but isn’t it ironic that you can be fined or jailed 

The mission of the Right to Life organization is different 
from the Pregnancy Care Centers. The Right to Life or-

ganization works with our elected officials to pass legislation 
that protects life from the dangers of abortion, infanticide, and 
euthanasia, and we also work to protect pro-life laws that are 
already on the books. This is to protect their lives from con-
ception to natural death. We also inform our members on how 
elected officials stand on these issues. We also let our members 
know how our elected officials vote on these issues and their 
public statements along with their response to Right to Life 
questionnaires. We receive this information from our National 
and Indiana Right to Life offices who canvass those running for 
election to office. This is done by the State and National Right 
to Life groups and they in turn pass that information on to us. 
We do not contribute to any political campaigns. Our members 
also pray and council outside at the Planned Parenthood cham-
bers in Bloomington, Indiana. So as you can see we are in the 
political world. 

The Pregnancy Care Center has a different mission: they 
support those with troubled pregnancies in various ways. They 
do not get into the political process. Many of their volunteers 
and members are also members of the Right to Life. The Wash-
ington Pregnancy Care Center was started by Daviess County 
Right to Life, and we support their work financially. Recent-
ly the Washington Pregnancy Care Center has changed their 
name to First Choice Solutions. 

There are some people who want to put down the Right to 
Life organization for being too political and being “one issue,” 
but please note why our mission is so different from the PCC. 
They are a C3 organization (education) and they have their mis-
sion and we have ours. We are a 501-C4 organization that deals 
with advocacy and lobbying to pass laws or change existing laws 
as well as a 501-C3. 

While some detractors of the Right to Life organization 
call us “one issue,” we feel they are using this as an excuse to 

support their favorite pro-abortion candidate, and they are 
trying to justify their action. We feel the abortion issue and 
issues pertaining to this horrible evil are THE most import-
ant life issue, and all other life issues pale in comparison; no 
other issue is close to that level of importance. 

I would like to quote an editorial from the National 
Catholic Register (Sept. 27, 2020) which sums it up best when 
it talks about issues: Immigration, hunger, and poverty are 
all important too, but none of them will result in anywhere 
near the loss of human life that abortion does. Not even close. 
Nor do any of these other issues make parents complicit in 
the deaths of their own children. Little wonder the U.S. Bish-
ops have listed abortion in the United States as “our preemi-
nent priority” on human life, and it should be treated as such 
when we vote. When a group of American bishops discussed 
abortion as the preeminent priority with Pope Francis, he re-
plied: “Of course it is.”

It is not morally possible for any good Christian to support 
candidates for public office who support abortion, euthana-
sia, fetal stem cell research, or human cloning. There is no way 
around this, no justifications whatever. While some people try 
to justify their support for abortion candidates by saying this 
is just one issue—sorry, it is “the most important issue” and 
you cannot deny that abortion is intrinsically evil. 

If you support candidates who support abortion you need 
to think about this. A person must be very careful of their ac-
tions when voting. Will I be held responsible and accountable 
for my civic actions while voting for candidates who support 
abortion? Is the abortion issue foundational to all human rights 
issues concerning individual freedom and the Right to Life? I 
think we know the answer to these questions.

I have worked at this since 1978 and it is discouraging to me 
that so called “good Christian people” will criticize the Right to 
Life organizations when they are really looking for an excuse to 
support their favorite pro-abortion candidates. 

What is the Mission of Right to Life Compared to Pregnancy Care 
Centers? By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.
Note: We feel there are some who do not know the mission of the Right to Life and Pregnancy Care Centers and they are confused when 
the Right to Life gets political. We hope to enlighten you—read below.

for killing an animal, but if an unborn baby is killed—even 
at nine months—the media and some of the general public 
remain silent and feel this is OK.

It has been said that the sale of aborted baby parts did 
not generate much coverage in the media, but if it had been 
the selling of animal parts, there would be such an outcry that 
something would have to be done. The priorities and the val-
ue of human life of some people in this country and the world 
have been turned around. Let us pray that someday they will 
once again value human life!

Two Bald Eagles Shot and Killed 
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.
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Let Us Continually Pray Each and Every Day 
for the Conversion of President Biden and his 
Administration to be Pro-Life!

An undercover video released today shows a top CNN offi-
cial admitting the news network engaged in “propaganda” 

to defeat President Donald Trump and assist the campaign of 
abortion advocate Joe Biden.

Project Veritas released a new video today exposing CNN 
Director Charlie Chester, who admitted that his network en-
gaged in propaganda to benefit Biden’s candidacy during the 
2020 election to the detriment of then-President Trump. Ches-
ter also said CNN has a pre-determined agenda when reporting 
on COVID-19 and climate change.

“Look what we did, we [CNN] got Trump out. I am 100% 
going to say it, and I 100% believe that if it wasn’t for CNN, I 
don’t know that Trump would have got voted out…. I came to 
CNN because I wanted to be a part of that,” Chester is quoted as 
saying in the video. The CNN official admits the network tried 
to falsely smear Trump as mentally incompetent.

“[Trump’s] hand was shaking or whatever, I think. We 
brought in so many medical people to tell a story that was all 
speculation — that he was neurologically damaged, and he was 
losing it. He’s unfit to — you know, whatever. We were creating 

Joe Biden’s administration included pro-life activists on a list 
of “domestic violent extremists” in a new report from the Of-

fice of the Director of National Intelligence. The Christian Post 
says this report, published March 1, warned that 2021 could be 
a bad year of violent extremism in America.

It pointed to racial issues, “perceived government over-
reach,” “narratives” of election fraud, the COVID-19 pandemic 
and “conspiracy theories promoting violence” as motivations 
for potential heightened violence.

The report did not name specific groups or individuals, but 
it did identify several “threat categories” of extremists, includ-
ing pro-lifers and abortion activists, animal rights activists, an-
ti-government groups and anarchists, and racist groups.

“Abortion-related domestic violent extremists” have “ideo-
logical agendas in support of pro-life or pro-choice beliefs,” the 
report states. The office did emphasize that “mere advocacy 
of political or social positions, political activism” and “use of 
strong rhetoric may not constitute violent extremism, and may 
be constitutionally protected.”

a story there that we didn’t know anything about. That’s what 
— I think that’s propaganda,’ he says. “We would always show 
shots of him [Biden] jogging and that [he’s] healthy, you know, 
and him in aviator shades. Like you paint him as a young geri-
atric.” Chester indicates CNN is now moving on from defeating 
Trump and propping up Biden to pushing a leftist agenda about 
climate change, which usually includes support for killing more 
babies in abortions.

“I think there’s a COVID fatigue. So, like whenever a new 
story comes up, they’re [CNN’s] going to latch onto it. They’ve 
already announced in our office that once the public is — will 
be open to it — we’re going to start focusing mainly on climate,” 
the CNN director said. “It’s going to be our [CNN’s] focus. Like 
our focus was to get Trump out of office, right? Without saying 
it, that’s what it was, right? So, our next thing is going to be 
for climate change awareness.” “It [COVID] will taper off to a 
point that it’s not a problem anymore. Climate change can take 
years, so they’ll [CNN will] probably be able to milk that quite 
a bit…Climate change is going to be the next COVID thing for 
CNN…Fear sells,” he added.

CNN Director Admits Network Engaged in “Propaganda” to Defeat 
President Trump  By Steven Ertelt, Washington, DC 

Joe Biden Puts Pro-Life Groups on Domestic Extremist List, Calls 
Pro-Life People “Violent”  Micaiah Bilger, Washington, DC 

It defined “domestic violence extremists” as “U.S.-based ac-
tors who conduct or threaten activities that are dangerous to 
human life in violation of the criminal laws of the United States 
or any state; appearing to be intended to intimidate or coerce a 
civilian population; and influence the government by mass de-
struction, assassination, or kidnapping.”

The Obama administration also described pro-lifers as do-
mestic terrorists in a 2012 report from the Department of Home-
land Security. Pro-life advocates are peaceful, and pro-life organi-
zations condemn violence and other illegal activities just as they 
condemn the legal violence of abortion against unborn babies.

Often, pro-lifers are targets of harassment, threats, and vio-
lence. LifeNews.com recorded nearly 200 incidents in 2019 and 
2020, including a bomb threat during a 40 Days for Life event in 
Minnesota, the brutal attack of an older pro-life man outside an 
abortion facility in San Francisco, a pro-life banner set on fire 
inside a Western Washington University building, and a man 
charged with pulling a gun on pro-lifers outside a Delaware 
abortion facility.
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Why is the Right to Life 
Concerned about Voter Fraud 
and Voter Irregularities? 
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

When we hear about voter fraud it is most likely in 
areas controlled by Democrats, and generally they 

are slanted towards pro-abortion candidates; so that is why 
we in the pro-life movement support tighter controls when 
voting which stamp out voter fraud. The Democrats want 
to open it up where fraud is more likely to happen; and it 
favors Democrats, and the Democrats are 100% pro-abor-
tion. In states controlled by Democrats, they did everything 
they could to open voting up to anyone and everyone and 
in the process made it possible for voter irregularities. Now 
do you see our concern? 

The Democrats try to claim voter ID restricts voting 
rights, but they use that as an excuse to push their unre-
stricted voter access and in the process create a climate 
where members of a particular party can sway the election 
in their favor. Voter ID is the one true way to control voter 
fraud and they know it is true, so they in turn try to sway 
public opinion by calling it voter suppression. But when you 
need an ID for nearly everything you do in life—whether 
flying on a plane, opening a bank account, or any normal 
transaction in life—it makes sense to have that when voting, 
so why are the Democrats so opposed to it? After the last 
presidential election, I think we know the answer to that! 

Experience has shown that the volume with which abortion 
activists complain is an accurate indicator of the effective-

ness of our efforts. The frenzied reaction to Georgia’s fair elec-
tion legislation should be instructive for all Americans.

Georgia’s bill is just the tip of the spear, but a major battle 
looms ahead. Without fair and transparent elections, our ef-
forts to advance legislation to reverse Roe v Wade would be a 
futile effort.

The Georgia law SB 202 makes a full-court assault on vot-
er fraud, and our opponents are livid.

Adversaries, including President Biden, have flatly lied 
about what the law does, claiming it’s racist. Biden actual-
ly stated SB 202 is “Jim Crow in the 21st century,” calling it 
“un-American” and “sick.” The Washington Post publicly 
called him out, stating his accusation wasn’t true—awarding 
him four Pinocchios—but that hasn’t stopped the president or 
his administration from repeating the falsehoods.

Here’s some of what SB 202 actually does:
•	 Ballot applications can only be mailed to voters who re-

quest them (as opposed to simply sending every regis-
tered voter a ballot application)

•	 Require a photo ID verification for absentee voting.

•	 Provide absentee ballots to all qualified voters who re-
quest them, but ends mass mailings of absentee ballots or 
request forms.

•	 Verify the accuracy of voter registration lists.

•	 End private funding of election officials and government 
agencies by far-left individuals or corporations like Face-
book, Twitter, and Google.

•	 Provide complete access to the election process for elec-
tion observers.

The law does not disenfranchise voters, but instead facili-
tates easier voting while making it harder to cheat.

In direct contrast is the Democrat-sponsored legislation 
called For the People Act, nicknamed “Corrupt Politicians 
Act” by many of its critics. Substantial criticism springs from 
state-level election officials (many of them Democrats), some 
who are not shy to express their expletive-laced objections.

The bill would:
•	 Force a dangerous federal takeover of our elections, au-

thority that has been given to states by the constitution.

•	 Void laws in 36 states requiring voters to present ID

•	 Render null and void any other laws developed over de-
cades to enfranchise voters.

•	 Create a system that would force states to register illegal 
aliens.

•	 Establish unverifiable forms of absentee voting.

•	 Eliminate key safeguards.

•	 Force taxpayers to fund a New York City-style campaign 
system.

•	 Create an environment allowing con artists to cast multi-
ple fraudulent votes.

•	 Allow ballot trafficking, that is collecting ballots and de-
positing them in drop-off locations with little account-
ability.

According to West Virginia Secretary of State Mac War-
ner, the bill would disenfranchise voters in 31 states. Those 
impacted include voters in the military or overseas, those with 
disabilities, hospitalized voters, or voters fleeing a natural di-
saster. Should the Democrats prevail, beltway experts say it 
would have a devastating impact on fair and open elections 
that would undermine the American voting system. 

Easy to Vote and Hard to Cheat
by Bradley Mattes President, Life Issues Institute
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Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-486-3658

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the first 
Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, De-
cember from 9 AM till 1 PM at the Tractor Supply park-
ing lot (old K-Mart lot). Other pick up points around the 
county are from 9-12 noon. If you can help, call Louis 
Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? 
Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 

317-578-5000

The TRUTH About the Equality Act Continued from 
PAGE 3

•	 forces faith-based charities that serve all people to vi-
olate their religious beliefs, and threatens the welfare of 
thousands of beneficiaries of charitable services such as 
shelters and foster care agencies, by forcing a multitude of 
them to be shut down

•	 jeopardizes existing prohibitions on the use of feder-
al taxpayer funds for abortion, likely pressuring or even 
mandating the performance of abortions by healthcare 
providers in violation of their consciences, and ultimately 
ending more human lives

•	 hinders quality healthcare, by forcing health care profes-
sionals, against their best medical judgment, to support 
treatments and procedures associated with “gender tran-
sition.”

The Catholic Church is the largest non-governmental pro-
vider of human services in the United States, helping millions 
of Americans in need through its parishes, schools, hospitals, 
shelters, legal clinics, food banks, and charities. Our core be-
liefs about the dignity of the human person and the wisdom 
of God’s design motivate both our positions on marriage, life, 
and sexuality, and our call to serve those most in need and the 
common good. By running roughshod over religious liberty, 
the Equality Act directly undermines the Church’s ability to 
fulfill that call.

Actress Sharon Stone Writes 
About Her Abortion
By Maria V. Gallagher, Legislative Director, Pennsylvania 
Pro-Life Federation

A number of times in recent years, I have opened a celebrity 
biography, only to find within its pages a reference to abor-

tion. Sometimes it is the first time that the abortion has been 
shared publicly. In her new memoir, The Beauty of Living Twice, 
Hollywood actress Sharon Stone reveals that, at the age of 18, 
she had an abortion.

Stone writes that she and her boyfriend traveled out of state 
to Ohio to undergo the abortion.

“I was bleeding all over the place, and far worse than I 
should have been. But this was a secret, and I had no one to tell. 
So I stayed in my room and bled for days. I was weak and scared 
and then just weak.”

I am struck by the depth of the trauma that Stone endured 
alone. And it underscores the importance of reaching out with 
compassion to pregnant women who may feel abandoned at 
their hour of greatest need.

It appears there was nothing quick and easy about Stone’s 
abortion. The physical aftermath continued for some time. It is 
heart wrenching to think about a young woman who suffers in 
isolation, carrying a burden no one was ever meant to bear. Re-
search shows that the after-effects of abortion can be profound. 
Physically, a woman can suffer from maladies such as a perfo-
rated uterus or excessive bleeding. Emotionally, a woman can 
endure great hardship as a result of abortion trauma: everything 
from depression to eating disorders.

With nearly 900,000 abortions performed each year, one 
wonders about all those other women who have been trauma-
tized. They may never write a best-selling book, but their stories 
need to be heard and shared.

Only when we begin to listen to the true stories of grief 
following abortion can healing begin. 

Indiana Senate Passes Pro-Life 
Bill Saving Babies From Abortion
 Micaiah Bilger  Indianapolis, Indiana, Life Issues

The Indiana Senate passed life-saving legislation April 6th 
to ensure mothers receive information about their unborn 

baby’s development and the abortion pill reversal procedure be-
fore going through with an abortion.

State House Bill 1577 passed by a strong majority in a 36-
14 vote, with three Republicans joining Democrats in voting 
against it. After a concurrence vote in the House, the bill will go 
to Gov. Eric Holcomb’s desk.

Sponsored by state Rep. Peggy Mayfield, R-Martinsville, the 
bill would require abortion facilities to inform mothers about 
the abortion pill reversal procedure, which can reverse the ef-
fects of a drug-induced abortion and may save her unborn ba-
by’s life. It also would require abortion facilities to give women 
a photo of her unborn baby’s ultrasound image at least 18 hours 
before the abortion.
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Pray for the Conversion of 

our Pro-Abortion Leaders

Are you aware of what is going on in the our country today with states like New York passing laws so that 
babies can be killed all the way up to the time of birth? What will happen next—will they come for the 
elderly? Planned Parenthood and other pro-abortion groups are all a part of this! Please support the 

local Right to Life with your contribution to help in the fight to defend life at all stages. 

If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).

Name:

Street:

City:	 State:	 Zip:	  

Phone:	 Email Address: 


